
 

Postal Information: 

This is complicated!   

 

Although we consider ourselves residents of Pacific City, and the Pacific City community is our closest 

resource, our neighborhood actually has a Cloverdale zip code.  Nantucket Shores does not currently 

have its own mailboxes.  Therefore, to get mail delivery, you can get a PO Box at either Pacific City or 

Cloverdale post offices.  The charge is minimal (about $75 per year) 

If deliveries won’t accept a PO Box, use the street address of the Pacific City Post Office, and add your 

Box #, and the delivery will be directed to your PO Box.  The address to use is 35230 Brooten Rd, # (enter 

your PO Box #), Pacific City, OR  97135.  This has worked extremely well for us! 

When ordering items to be delivered to your home, these are the things that we have found: 

• If your delivery is via Fed Ex or UPS, they will typically deliver to your front door (use your 

Cloverdale street address) 

• If your delivery is through the United States Post Office (USPS), and you have used your 

Cloverdale street address, they will likely NOT deliver it.   

o Option 1:  Stop into the Cloverdale post office, and they will add your name/address to a 

list so that they can transfer packages to the Pacific City Post Office. They will not 

transfer mail, only packages 

o Option 2:  Put in a forwarding address with the USPS to forward your mail from your 

Cloverdale street address to another address of your choice (i.e. your PO Box in Pacific 

City).  The USPS will only forward for one year, and then expires.  However, you can put 

in another forwarding address each year after they expire. 

 

 


